A REGULAR MEETING OF THE VACAVILLE FIRE PROTECTION
 DISTRICT BOARD OF DIRECTORS WAS CALLED TO ORDEER BY
CHAIRMAN CALVERT ON MARCH 19, 2024, at 7:00 pm 
AT DISTRICT STATION #64


Present: 		Chairman Calvert, Directors: Bruno, Gildert, Neal and Riddle

Participating Staff
Present:	Deputy Chief Dave Kuntz, Office Manager Shilo Moore and Captain Richard Keune, Assistant Chief Rick Kuntz, Captain Paul Dahlen, Battalion Chief Jason Keune, Justin Harrison

Absent:	None

CALL TO ORDER/PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Calvert at 7:00 P.M. The pledge of allegiance was led by Glenda Riddle.

APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Director Bruno, Calvert, Gildert, Neal and Riddle unanimously approved the agenda as posted.

PUBLIC COMMENTS

There were no comments from the public.

CONSENT ITEMS

There were no comments from the public. The board approved the meeting minutes from the previous meeting on January 16, 2024. Approved. 

FIRE CHIEF’S VERBAL REPORT

There were no comments from the public. Deputy Chief Kuntz gave the report. District updates included promotions of Jason Keune from Captain to Battalion Chief of which both positions are paid. Phil Jones was moved to a new position focusing on safety due to the large number of new recruits. Chris Garcia accepted the BC position that Phil Jones was previously in. All captains and above have been issued department radios to help with safety. Staff went from 8-hour to 10-hour shifts, which gives us 2 more hours coverage 7 days a week. Pleasants Valley Fire Safe Council was approved to use station 68 as an open house to create awareness for the council on March 30, 2024. Burn Permits are now available online. 

Budget updates included reductions in building maintenance and health insurance by $80,000 each. This was due to overbudgeting from forecasted costs. Some of these costs were for driveway repairs at station 64, which we are working with PG&E to cover all or a portion of the costs. Savings on the training budget are forecasted to be $20,000. 

Surplus sales and Acquired units update included sales of units previously approved by the Board in the amount of $45,005 to date. We purchased 2 new units for a total of $63,850. One was an OES Type 1 Engine and the other a Type 1 Engine from Patterson. The Patterson unit we are in process of scheduling a day/time to pick up. We are still looking to purchase another Type 2/3 from City of Vacaville, a Type 5 to replace E564 and a used command vehicle to replace a Bronco due to the age of these vehicles. 

CONTINUING BUSINESS

There were no comments from the public. Jason gave an update on the surplus sale items. 


NEW BUSINESS

The Board considered for approval the MOU with Montezuma and Suisun. There were no public comments for this item. Approved.

The Board considered for approval the Winters Auto-Aid Agreement. There were no public comments for this item. Winters unanimously approved the agreement in their meeting held earlier this evening. Approved.

PUBLIC COMMENTS

David Stevens spoke to the Board regarding Federal Safer Grant openings. These grants could help with funding for staffing either seasonal or year-round. He also thanked Paul Dahlen attending Pleasants Valley Fire Safe Council meetings. Board member Riddle asked if we had a grant writer in which Deputy Chief Kuntz responded that he had done one two years ago. No grants have been done in the last year due to transition in staff.

BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS

There were no comments.

ADJOURN

This meeting of the Vacaville Fire Protection District Board of Directors adjourned at 7:23 P.M. Next meeting will be May 21, 2024, at 7:00 P.M.  
